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On Sunday December 5
th

 2021 our Chapter celebrated its 31
st

 annual 

Holiday Banquet and General Membership meeting at Rizzo’s Malabar Inn in 

Crabtree, Pa. 

We had a really nice turn out of about 40 members. Again, it was nice to be 

able to hold this event this year after we had to cancel it for the first time ever last 

year because of Covid. 

The food was delicious and very plentiful. If anyone went home hungry it 

was certainly their own fault. The owners and staff at Rizzo’s were fantastic and 

the service was excellent. 

The board would like to thank John DeGregory for organizing this event. 

John takes on this monumental task each year and never fails to do an awesome 

job.  

As we all know “the NCRS is not just about the cars it’s also about the 

people.” Just being able to get together in person with our old friends to celebrate 

the season is what makes this yearly event so special. It’s also a great opportunity 

to meet new friends and welcome them into our NCRS PTSC Corvette family. 

After dinner, a brief board meeting was held. Chairman, Don Geary 

thanked everyone for coming and reviewed our 2021 events and activities as well 

as announced our 2022 schedule of events. 

Don introduced the board members and thanked them for their hard work 

and dedication to the chapter. He especially recognized three members for their 

outstanding service and commitment to the PTSC by presenting them with his 

Chairman’s Award Pin. Those members were: John Kuhns, Norm Neffield and Jim 

Wainwright. The board also presented each lady in attendance with a red rose. 

Each year during this Holiday event our chapter asks members to bring in 

either a monetary gift or a toy for our local “Toys for Tots”.  Board member Dave 

Kitch is the coordinator for this charity. This year’s total was over $1000.00. Thank 

you very much to all who donated. 

Finally, our board works very hard each month to provide excellent events 

for members. Please take advantage of these by attending. You won’t be 

disappointed!.........................JP 

 


